Town of Westmoreland

2015 ORGANIZATIONAL MEETING           
JANUARY 6, 2015
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called the 2015 Organizational meeting to order at 6:10 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York, with the following Board members present; Hubert Pritchard, David Husted, Charles Hebbard and Scott Brown. Also present was Deputy Highway Superintendent Russell Young.   

01 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to authorize the Supervisor to transfer Town Funds, into established payroll accounts, as necessary, for any and all payrolls. All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
02 A motion to designate the Rome Sentinel, as the official newspaper was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Brown. All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
03 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Brown to designate the Oneida Savings Bank, or its successor, as the depository for all Town Funds or any FDIC insured depository in Oneida County.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
04 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Husted to authorize the Supervisor to pay gas, electric, health insurance, telephone service contract, Mohawk Valley  Water Authority bills, when received, and to purchase stationary and postage as needed.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
05 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to set the Town mileage reimbursement rate at .55 per mile.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

06 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard seconded by Councilperson Brown whereby the following list of salaries for elected officials is approved:

 Supervisor     
    


Kenneth Eisnor


   $16,591.00 
Councilperson              


Charles Hebbard 

       4,146.00
Councilperson    


Hubert Pritchard                                  4,146.00

Councilperson   


David Husted                   
       4,146.00
Councilperson       


Scott Brown                                          4,146.00

Town Clerk 



Jody Burdick      

     30,785.00 
Highway Superintendent

Carl Eddy            

     52,859.00
Receiver of Taxes         
                Margaret Leone

       6,838.00

Town Justice


   
Steven Ossont

  
     12,203.00

Town Justice


     
Keith Bowers


     12,203.00 

Councilperson Husted indicated he has concerns regarding giving a raise to the Highway Superintendent and would like discussion on the subject prior to the vote.  He stated that no sidewalks were replaced this year, and even when sidewalk work is done it is very late in the year when the weather is not ideal.  Councilperson Husted continued stating that plows were out on New Year’s Day and again last night when there was no need for them to be.  Then, when we do have a storm some roads are not plowed very well at all.  The Highway employees were not given a raise this year and he doesn’t feel the Highway Superintendent should be given one either.
Supervisor Eisnor and Councilperson Hebbard countered indicating that there were a lot of variables to be taken into consideration this year concerning the employee raises.  The sale tax revenues are down and the cost associated with the new Workers Compensation carrier are unfamiliar.  The Highway Superintendent has not received a raise in several years while the Highway Employees have received raises every year.  If things work out well this year the Highway employees can be given a raise next year.

Councilperson Pritchard stated the wage was set at the budget meetings and the Highway Superintendent Eddy has been made aware of his increase.  He feels the raise should stay.
All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

07 A motion to establish the second Monday of each month as the meeting date for the regular Town Board meeting, to be held at the Westmoreland Town Hall, at 6:30 PM on these stated dates was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Pritchard.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
08  A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to appoint to the positions, wage rates and terms of office, the names on the list of appointments, as follows; 
Deputy Supervisor 

Charles Hebbard
       
656.00 PY
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Budget Officer        
 
Kenneth Eisnor
    

1,185.00 PY
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Bookkeeper/Supervisor
 Diane Rolewicz
  

15,036.00 PY
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Supervisor Clerk 

 Vikki Parent 

        
13.45 PH 
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Recreation Director PT
Jerrid Otis

       
590.00 PY 
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Records Management

Jody Burdick

       
797.00 PY
01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Dog Control Officer

Sue Gardinier
   

per Contract 
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015 

Town Historian

Nancy Pritchard
       
702.00 PY
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Attorney for Town

Gregory Mattacola
   
per Contract
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Codes Enforcement PT
Gary Schreppel
     

7,875.50 PY
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Building Inspector PT

Open


     
7,875.50 PY
 01/01/2015-12-31-2015
Clerk to Town Justice

Louise Synder
   

15,107.00 PY 
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Clerk to Town Justice

Charlene Hartman
   
15,107.00 PY
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Water Clerk PT

Lynette Vanbenschoten   
13.45 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015 

Secretary to ZBA

Laurie DeBella
         

13.45 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Secretary to Planning

Margaret Leone
         
13.45 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
W.Treatment Plant Op. PT 
Theodore Flint
         

15.85 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Asst. W.Treat. Plant OP. PT 
James Wharram
         
14.60 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Water Meter Reader

Michael Lamonica
  5.00 per meter read  
01/01/2015-12/31/2015







   paid semi-annually

Fire Inspector PT

Gary Schreppel
         

50.00 per
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015


Deputy H. Superintendent  
Russell Young
       

19.82 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Assessor’s Clerk

Warren Howlett
        
13.45 PH
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
H. Superintendent's Clerk 
L. VanBenschoten
       
 13.45 PH    
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Spencer Settlement M.R.
Frederick Pellam       
5.00 per meter read   
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015







 paid Semi-annually
   

Spencer Settlement Quality  
Carol Traglia
       

121.00 PY             01/01/2015-12/31/2015
Court Attendant

Mike Rahn

             100.00 
 
  01/01/2015- 12/31/2015



      per session

There was a short discussion on the salary of the Recreation Director.  It was decided that if the pool opens this year, the Recreation Directors’ salary will be increased to $2,000.00.  If the pool does not open, the salary will remain at $590.00.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried. 
9 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to set the wage rates and terms of office, the names on the list of appointments, as follows;

Sole Assessor


Bernard Szarek
      

19,966.00 PY
 10/01/2013-09/30/2017
Registrar


Jody Burdick
 
                   578.00 PY
 01/01/2014-12/31/2017
Deputy Town Clerk

Beverly Merriman

      13.45 PH
 01/01/2014-12/31/2017
Deputy Registrar

Beverly Merriman



  01/01/2014-12-31-2017
Senior Library Clerk

Riley McFadden
             15,487.00 PY 
 01/01/2015-12/31/2015
All Board members voted AYE and Supervisor Eisnor declared the motion carried. 
10 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to re-appoint Kirk Donley to the Planning Board from 01/01/2015 through 12/31/2019. All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

11 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to set the Planning Board wages as follows; Chairman $1114.00 per year paid quarterly, each member $56.65 per meeting.   All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
12 Councilperson Brown advanced a motion to re-appoint Jeff Golden to the Zoning Board of Appeals from 01/01/2015 through 12/31/2019 and to set the Zoning Board.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

13 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted, seconded by Councilperson Brown to set the Zoning Board wages as follows; Chairman $1114.00 per year paid quarterly, each member $56.65 per meeting.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

14 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Husted and seconded by Councilperson Brown to set the wages of the Board of Assessment Review as follows, Chairman $205.00 paid yearly Member $100.00 per year, to be paid in June.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
15 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard and seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to authorize all part time employees, who receive a W-2, to self pay health insurance, should they elect to, through the Town of Westmoreland. Life insurance, as per Board resolution of December 14, 1998 schedule, will be provided to elected, appointed and salaried officials. Retirees of the Town of Westmoreland may elect to self pay life insurance premiums.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.
16 A motion that all part time hourly workers will not exceed amounts budgeted for their wages, unless approved by the Town Board, was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard and seconded by Councilperson Husted.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion carried. 
17 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Brown, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard, to adopt the Highway Wage Agreement, as follows.
There shall be one (1) Deputy Highway Superintendent, pay rate not to exceed $19.82 per hour,

Three (3) H.E.O. position, pay rate not to exceed $19.39 per hour,

Five (5) M.E.O. positions, pay rate not to exceed $18.39 per hour,
and to approve One Person Plowing (OPP) to be paid $3.00 per hour, over and above the regular hourly rate, when operating equipment during snow removal procedures, all pay rates are to be at the discretion of the Highway Superintendent, payable bi-weekly.
Councilperson Husted stated that the Board has been made aware that one (1) Highway employee will be retiring this year.  He also verified with Deputy Highway Superintendent Young that the Highway employees are always looking for something to do when they are not plowing.  He suggested the Board consider reducing the number of MEO positions to four (4), thus not replacing the retiree.
Councilperson Pritchard added that the Highway Department is no longer hauling sand, which also frees up manpower during the summer months.  He agreed with Councilperson Husted and added that a seasonal full time position be established to aide in the winter months with plowing.  Discussion continued regarding the effective date of the employees’ retirement, vacation and sick time that has been accrued, working the summer months one (1) man down, lack of mechanic on night shift during plowing and how much we ask of the Highway Department that really is not their responsibility.

18 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard to eliminate one (1) MEO position effective June 1, 2015.  Discussion commenced one again and the Board asked the Deputy Highway Superintendent to call the future retiree and verify his expected date of retirement.  Supervisor Eisnor consulted the Employee handbook for reference to accrued leave time and sick time.
Supervisor Eisnor suggested we move on while the requested information is obtained.

19 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Hebbard, seconded by Councilperson Pritchard to add Veterans Day as a Town paid holiday.  Councilperson Husted asked why.  The Supervisor explained that all the Towns surrounding Westmoreland have many more paid holidays than we do.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.

20 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Brown, seconded by Councilperson Hebbard to approve the following Blanket Undertaking:

 RESOLUTION – AUTHORIZING BLANKET UNDERTAKING 

COVERING OFFICERS, CLERKS, AND EMPLOYEES OF 

THE TOWN OF WESTMORELAND – 2015

WHEREAS, pursuant to Public Officers Law §11, the Town Board is authorized to establish the amount of an official undertaking for various employees of the Town; and


WHEREAS, Public Officers Law §11(2), the Town Board is authorized to procure a blanket undertaking from any authorized corporate surety covering officers, clerks and employees in such amount as determined by the Town Board; and


WHEREAS, the Town Board has procured such a blanket undertaking through National Grange Mutual Insurance, via agent, Eastern Shore Associates, whereby the faithful performance of the duties of the officers and employees are guaranteed for the covered amounts as shown thereon; and


WHEREAS, the Town Board has reviewed said blanket undertaking which provides for coverage during the period from January 1, 2015 through January 1, 2016, and finds same sufficient in form, manner of execution, and sufficiency of surety pursuant to Public Officers Law §11(2),

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, as follows:

1. The recitations above set forth are incorporated in this Resolution as if fully set forth and adopted herein.

2. Pursuant to the authority granted in Public Officers Law, Article 2, Section 11, sub. 2, the Town Board authorizes the procurement of a commercial blanket undertaking through National Grange Mutual Insurance, via its agent Eastern Shore Associates, which undertaking shall be conditioned upon 

a. the faithful performance of the duties of the Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor, Town Board Members, Tax and       Assessment Collector, Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Codes Officer(s), Superintendent of Highways, Town Justices, Clerk(s) to     Justice(s )and all other employees of the Town, 

b. the supervisor will well and truly keep, pay over and account for all moneys and property, including any special district funds and the local school fund, if any, belonging to his town and coming into his or her hands as such supervisor, 

c. the receiver of taxes and assessments will well and truly keep, pay over and account for all moneys and property coming into his or her hands as such receiver of taxes and assessments, including all school district taxes. 
3. The individual undertakings of the Supervisor, Deputy Supervisor, Town Board Members, Tax and Assessment Collector, Clerk, Deputy Clerk, Codes Officer(s), Superintendent of Highways, Town Justices, Clerk(s) to Justice(s )and all other employees of the Town are dispensed with and the blanket undertaking sufficient in lieu thereof.

All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
The Deputy Highway Superintendent returned from speaking with the potential retiree.  Deputy Superintendent Young stated that a retirement date is dependent on the sale of the employees’ home. Discussion continued.
21 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard, seconded by Councilperson Husted to eliminate one (1) MEO position effective July 1, 2015.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried.

22 A motion was advanced by Councilperson Pritchard, seconded by Councilperson Brown to establish one (1) full time seasonal MEO position effective October 1 through April 1 annually.  All Board members voted AYE and the motion was declared carried.
Discussion commenced on the Highway work shifts and the fact that the Town Board cannot dictate the shifts or the hours the Highway Department works.  That is entirely the responsibility of the Highway Superintendent.

Supervisor Eisnor stated he received a call from the Dog Control Officer today.  Sue received a call from the Humane Society who was in possession of a Westmoreland dog that had serious injuries.  Ms. Gardinier picked up and transported the dog to the vet that she uses.  The dog required at least two surgeries, one would be done pro-bono but the other surgery is $300.00.  Ms. Gardinier will board the dog and possibly has someone interested in adopting it.  The Supervisor asked the Boards opinion on whether the Town is responsible for these bills.  Councilperson Pritchard stated the Town should not be held responsible and the potential adoptive parents should pay the bill.

Supervisor Eisnor asked the Board members to please read the Whitestown water agreement and be prepared to vote on it Monday, January 12, 2015.
The Supervisor read the following letter he received today from a resident regarding the Assessor’s Office.
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[image: image3.emf]23 There being no other business to be brought before the Board, a motion was advanced by Supervisor Eisnor and seconded by Councilperson Hebbard.  All Board members voted AYE and the Supervisor declared the motion carried and adjourned this meeting at 10:56 A.M.
Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk 

